Hon. Price Daniel, Speaker of the House, Liberty, Texas.

Dear Mr. Doniel:

The Resolution unanimously passed by the House of Representatives on April 22 concerning may son, Amon Junior, was so thoughtful and sympathetic that I had intended to write each member of the House a personal letter of appreciation. The usual facilities for handling letters in great numbers are no longer available and we have had such a terrific turnover in our own organization and are now so short handed, I cannot do it. Accordingly, I am expressing to you individually and through you to the Members the deep sense of appreciation I feel. I can recall nothing which has meant more to me or more deeply touched me than this unanimous expression on the part of the House.

This is not the first time that I have been the beneficiary of good will expressed in action upon the part of the House. The House of Representatives, as you will recall, designated as "Ambassador of Good Will" for Texas and wherever I have gone outside of the State I have been fully conscious of not only the House' generosity in this respect, but the responsibilities resting upon me. In other words, I have tried to the best of my ability to do as good a job for Texas as possible and to give the House no cause to regret its selection.

Again, thanking you and assuring you how deeply I appreciate your kindness and that of your fellow members, I am

Sincerely yours,